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	Subject:
	Madison Park Monthly Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, February 8th, 2010

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Guest Speakers:  Chipp Bailey, Mecklenburg County Sheriff and Ryan Chipman, Schneider TreeCare
	32 members
2 speakers

1 CMPD officer

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Agenda:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Marty Doss, President at 7:30pm

Crime Report – given by Officer Hairston covering the period from 1/8/2010 to 2/6/2010.
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
a. 800 Woodlawn – traffic stop, drug arrest (1/12)
b. 900 Stanfield – rock thrown at parked car (1/16)

c. 5700 Wedgewood – breaking & entering, back door kicked in (1/20)

d. 5800 Wedgewood – drug arrest, marijuana and drug paraphernalia (1/21)
e. 5000 Millford – larceny from vehicle (1/25)

f. 1300 Montford – theft from vehicle, license plate stolen (1/25)
g. 500 Sandridge – search warrant executed for drugs, drugs found.  DEA agents involved.  Substantial amount of marijuana seized. (1/26)

h. 4500 Longwood – theft from vehicle, daylight hours (1/28)

i. 4500 Bradbury – theft of parts from vehicle, 30-day temporary tag stolen (1/28)

j. 520 Woodlawn – breaking & entering, side door kicked in (2/4)

k. 4600 Huntercrest – theft from vehicle, GPS And CD’s taken (2/5)
l. 4700 Huntercrest – damage to vehicle, broken window (2/5)

Officer Hairston noted again that earlier model (late 1980’s and early to mid 1990’s) Honda Accords are constantly being targeted by “joy-riding” car thieves.  He advised getting a “Club” to attach to your steering wheel as a preventative measure.  In response to alerts issued by Sgt. Hulsey regarding alarm solicitors in the neighborhood, Officer Hairston reported that ADT, a reputable alarm company, has sent its representatives into the neighborhood recently.  He recommended answering through a closed door that you are busy in response to any solicitors going door to door in the neighborhood.  Again, he advised calling 911 to report suspicious activity, e.g., males working in pairs wearing shoddy uniforms with no visible ID badges.
Members reported the following to Officer Hairston during the meeting:

(1) On the eastern section of Murrayhill Rd, hit and run of parked vehicle sometime following or during the Super Bowl (2/7).  (2) In the 700 block of Brockbank, a “party” house nuisance due to loud noise and music, drinking, beer cans, minor damage, etc. (nearly every weekend).
ON COLD WINTER MORNINGS, DO NOT WARM YOUR CARS UNATTENDED – THERE IS A TICKET WAITING FOR YOU!
Guest Speaker
Chipp Bailey, Sheriff of Mecklenburg County
Noting that crime rates and the jail population have decreased, Sheriff Bailey requested a few minutes of time during the meeting to update the community on initiatives within the jail system that he heads.  He stressed that aggressive enforcement of the law puts the safety of the entire community first.  Yet, a two-year wait for a murder trial is too long.  Once incarcerated, the inmate (and by proxy, the community) still has to deal with the underlying addictions that drove the individual to criminal activity.  Sheriff Bailey has implemented programs to address these addictions.  In the special cases of high school aged prisoners, Sheriff Bailey has implemented “high school” within the jail (the only one in the state) to address the inmates’ needs to stay current with their studies so that, given their release back into the community, the student has kept as current as possible to a graduation track.  Coming out of jail so far behind their peers accelerates the downward spiral of a very young life.  High school in jail also competes for their time – time that could very well be spent in advancing and sharpening their criminal skills and contacts.
Sheriff Bailey, born in Mecklenburg County, also announced that he was running for sheriff.  The primary election is in May.
Guest Speaker

Ryan Chipman, Certified Arborist with Schneider TreeCare
Note:  Schneider TreeCare is a participating sponsor of Madison Park’s National Night Out celebration scheduled for Tuesday, August 3rd 2010.
Thank you, SCHNEIDER TREECARE for your support!!!
Contact information:
Schneider TreeCare  (704) 567-7755
401 Hawthorne Lane, Suite 110 – 103

Charlotte, NC  28204

www.SaveMyTree.com
Ryan Chipman, Division Director and Certified Arborist
Ryan began his remarks by stating that Schneider’s focus is on tree care as a science.  As a result, uppermost in the operation of the company’s systems is education and training not only for their crews but also for their clients.  Stressing the monetary value of mature trees, Ryan noted that trees growing in non-forested settings of urban and suburban neighborhoods do not receive nutrients to the same extent as trees growing in forests where the forest floor is continually providing nutrients derived from the breakdown of leaves, bark and grasses by specific fungi.  In forests, even harmful insects have counterbalancing natural predators not prevalent in residential neighborhoods.  When it comes to pruning, fertilizing, training and safety, education remains the key component of the arborist’s recommendation.  For example, Schneider has invested in equipment that can measure tree wood density.  Having the test results in hand before cutting is not only essential safety information but also may hold the key to realizing that the tree is healthy and, ultimately sound, if not currently vibrant.  Stressed trees exhibit crown dieback and often have mushrooms growing at their bases (where the trunk meets the ground).  In contracting with any tree service, the only way to guarantee that the company is bonded and insured is to ask for the dated certificate of insurance specific to the address where the job will be performed.
Ryan answered several questions from members to close his presentation.
CDOT updates:

Grover Road, connecting South Blvd. to Old Pineville now has a sidewalk.  Grover Road passes under the light rail line and bisects the parking lots of the Tyvola Rd. Light Rail Station.  When Marty Doss spoke to CDOT last summer he was told the sidewalk would be installed on the South (First Citizens Bank) side of Grover Road by Feb. 2010.  It was completed early.  The North (Discount Tire) side of Grover Road is scheduled to be completed by August 2010.

Councilman Dulin sent a note this morning (2/8) stating: 
 “Marty,

I’ve been meaning to tell you how awesome the sidewalk is over at the Tyvola Light rail station.

Your advocacy and “eyes on the ground” made that happen.

Regards,

Andy”
On 1/12, Marty Doss noticed that the Cross Walk count down signal was missing at the intersection of South Blvd. and Tyvola Rd.  In following up with CDOT, the problem was that the cold had interfered with the concrete set resulting in a faulty installation.  The signal was re-installed a couple of days later (apparently during the only warm spell we’ve had this winter! ! !).  What timing!  Way to go CDOT!
Members, Request a Speaker 
Please let us know what kind of speakers you would like to have at your meetings.  Tell us in person at the meeting (or email us at MadisonParkhoa@hotmail.com if you think of something later on).   Suggested speakers or topics are appreciated.  A speaker from Solid Waste Management will attend our March 8th meeting at their request.  [Solid Waste contacted President Marty Doss several weeks ago.]  In July, the red recycling bins/totes are scheduled to be replaced by a roll out can.  Be sure to attend your March meeting for details on this new service/program.  [Several members suggested that a speaker from Animal Control come out again as it has been a few years.]
UPGRADE TO YOUR NEIGHBORHOODLINK.COM WEBSITE
Madison Park HOA http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home
Neighborhoodlink upgraded your HOA website on 1/18/10.  The conversion permits more control of users, editing of discussions or complete removal, options to change look/color, and removes advertisements.  In appreciation for all the help and testing and quality control rendered to Neighborhoodlink over the years, they contacted us to tell us that they were giving us the upgraded website at no charge – a $120 value.  Thank you Neighborhoodlink.  Madison Park is currently the featured website on neighborhoodlink’s homepage nationwide.  [How about that for exposure!]  For the month of Jan. 2010 the website had a record 6931 hits with 795 hits on the newsletter/minutes section alone.     
Sandridge Incident Disturbing (See Crime Report above) – DEA Raid! ! !
On 1/26/10, an incident occurred at a rental property.  Marty Doss received an e-mail that was copied on an e-mail sent to the landlord from one of our members.  “I have lived in more cities, towns and neighborhoods than I can count … but NEVER have I lived on a street where multiple cars of police, in riot gear, stormed a house and removed men in handcuffs, along with numerous bags and shot gun(s). “  Sounds like a terrible problem.
Officer Hairston responded to an inquiry from Marty Doss that the incident was a DEA drug raid.  Arrests were made and illegal drugs removed.  Officer Hairston went on to state that he would personally speak with the landlord about the possibility of pursuing an eviction of the tenants. 

As Officer Hairston has said in the past if there are drug problems at an owner occupied home the options for remediation of the situation are quite limited.  With rental properties, however, the police can work directly with the landlords to evict the tenants.  

The board of directors of Madison Park HOA extends its sympathies to the residents of Sandridge who had to witness such a disturbing scene.  Hopefully the Landlord will address this situation promptly.
National Night Out (NNO):  Date Tuesday, 8/3/2010 

More details will follow.  We are currently working on obtaining sponsors for National Night Out 2010.  If your business or company would like to participate, let us know by contacting Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com. 

Current NNO Sponsors:

Target Stores
Marty Doss received two different responses from Target on 1/28/10 after contacting them about coming back as a sponsor for 2010. 
“Thanks Marty, I partnered with Ken last year and was sad not to see if go through. I look forward to it this year.”

Mike Ruhl Jr.
Executive Team Leader of Assets Protection

 “This is a great event that we have supported in the past.” 
Jacobi,

Note:  Jacobi is in charge of Assets Protection at the Pineville store and Mike is at the South Tryon store.”   
Mike Graham Target AP Investigator
Schneider TreeCare  
http://www.schneidertree.com/
401 Hawthorne Lane, Suite 110-103  

Charlotte, NC 28204
Participating Support Level - $500

Showmars – Emerywood location
1317 Emerywood Dr.

Charlotte, NC  28210

(704) 554-8477

Participating Support Level - $500

Please consider using those businesses that support our community when you have a need for their products or services and let them know that you appreciate their past support.
F.Y.I. to Madison Park Residents: A Word Regarding Sponsorship! 

Any business that is a sponsor of your community or of an event hosted by the HOA will be listed on the HOA web site under sponsors and, occasionally, will appear under special Thank You sections on the HOA web site.  Those businesses also might appear in the minutes of the Association as well.   The HOA does not endorse any business; but, will, from time to time, list community sponsors on its website.  Please consider showing your appreciation to sponsoring businesses for their support of your community when you need their services or goods!

Neighborhood Updates
Trees on Private Property

On 1/21/10 Marty Doss heard from a resident who was concerned about the community’s safety due to a tree in the neighborhood leaning at a precarious angle toward Wedgewood Dr.  She apparently had called 311 and was told there was nothing they could do since it was on private property.  We beg to differ with 311! ! !  Years ago, 311 was supposed to have added a prompt for just such calls.  Chapter 22 of the municipal code covers trees.  Marty forwarded her e-mail on to the City Manager.  Mr. Walton said he forwarded it to the proper department. 

On 1/25/10 the resident e-mailed back to Marty Doss and stated, “Heard back from city today and was told that the inspector went to the address and determined that the tree was unsafe. There is a letter being sent to the home owner with direction to have the tree removed. The City did find that the prompt in the 311 message system pertaining to trees on private property was missing and would be corrected.” 
[Note:  This type of problem is not handled by a regular codes inspector.  However, regular codes inspectors will sometimes respond to calls concerning fallen trees or branches.  Chapter 22 is addressed per Mr. Walton, City Manager, by the City Arborist.]   

Trees on Private Property

Municode Sec.21-62

21-62 Section D Sec. 21-62. Trees on private property. 
(a) Any person owning or occupying real property bordering on any street where trees have branches, limbs, trunks, or other parts projecting into the public street or property shall prune such trees or keep them trimmed in such a manner that they will not obstruct or shade the streetlights, obstruct or interfere with the passage of pedestrians on sidewalks, obstruct vision of traffic signs, or obstruct views of any street or alley intersection.
(b) Any person owning or occupying real property bordering on any street, park or other public property, on which there may be trees that are diseased or insect infested, shall remove, spray or treat any such trees in a manner that will not infect or damage nearby public vegetation or cause harm to the community or citizens therein.
(c) No tree equal to or larger than eight inches dbh may be trimmed, pruned, or removed from the tree protection zone without a permit. No grading, demolition, trenching, or other activity which may adversely affect trees in this zone may proceed prior to approval and issuance of necessary permits by the city.
(d) It shall be the duty of the property owner to maintain all trees planted pursuant to, or protected by, this chapter in a healthy condition in accordance with this section and the guidelines developed by the city. Trees shall be allowed to grow to their natural height and form. Topping is prohibited.
(e) When trees that are subject to or protected by this chapter die, are missing, or are otherwise deemed unhealthy by the city, they shall be removed and replaced by the property owner to comply with any existing streetscape plan or as directed by the city, normally during the next planting season which is November through March. New owners of properties already in compliance must maintain that compliance. Trees of the same, approved species as those existing may be used to replace dead, missing or unhealthy trees. The property owner is encouraged to use large maturing shade trees as replacements when possible. Nothing in this section is intended to impose a requirement that the property owner maintain more trees than those required for the site even if he has voluntarily done so in the past.
(f) If the owner or occupant of such property does not perform the duties set out in subsections (a) and (e) of this section, the city may order the pruning, removal or treatment of trees on private property that cause obstructions, present insect or disease problems or otherwise present a danger to public health or safety. The order shall be in writing to the owner or occupant responsible for such condition and shall be acted upon within 30 days from the time of the receipt of the order. If, after 30 days, the owner or occupant has not responded or acted to prune, remove or treat the trees, the city shall have the authority to enter upon the property to perform the work necessary to correct the condition and bill the owner or occupant for the actual costs incurred. In situations deemed necessary to the public health, safety, or welfare, the city may act without prior notification to the property owner or occupant.
(Code 1985, § 21-7)

If you have dead trees or down trees or damaged trees please make sure the trees are cleaned up or removed. If anyone has a problem that is not being addressed in a reasonable time, please call 311 and report the situation. 
Montclaire Pine needle Sale
YOU HAVE UNTIL Feb. 22nd to order your pine needles.
Use the order form on our web site http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home     Link to the order form is under ‘documents and pages’ on our home page.
Send your completed form to: 
MNA

P.O. Box 240012

Charlotte, NC 28224

Or

Call in your order to: Emory Smith 704/553-7399

Long Leaf Pine Bales @ $4.75/ bale; add $1.75/bale for spreading.
Delivery Free in our area

Madison Park earns 50 cents for each bale sold to our area.  

5100 Block of Murrayhill, Problem House
Apparently there are code enforcement issues with a house in the 5100 block.  Officer Hairston stopped President Doss while he was out in his yard a couple of weeks ago to tell him he had turned in a home in poor condition to code enforcement.  President Doss had not received any complaints directly or to the HOA on this house. 

Inspector Kirk Young reported on 1/29/10, “I did get a police referral on a house on Murrayhill a week ago but I have not been able to get in the house at this time. The owner has cleaned up around the house for a nuisance case I opened, but I will try again next week to get in the home. “

2010 Police Community Relations Awards Nominations  

http://www.charmeck.org/Departments/CRC/Forms/2008+Within+Online+Form.htm
Each May, Charlotte-Mecklenburg Police Department (CMPD) officers are recognized for their contributions towards improved community relations. 

The Charlotte-Mecklenburg Community Relations Committee is looking for outstanding officers who go beyond the call of duty to help improve our community.

The award offers citizens, neighborhoods and organization an opportunity to recognize that special officer or team.  CMPD Officers who have made outstanding contributions to the improvement of police community relations and to the goodwill of the communities they serve will be honored in ceremonies during National Law Enforcement Week in May, 2010.

For additional information please contact the Community Relations Committee at 704-336-3056. The deadline for this year's nominations is April 2nd, 2010.

Madison Park is fortunate to have many great officers protecting our community:
Sergeant 

J. Hulsey

Community Officer 
P. Hairston

Officer 

R. Morrell

They are just some of the many officers that protect us in Madison Park.  

Residents, if you have had a positive interaction with any one of your officers, please take a moment and fill out a nomination form online today.  They will appreciate it!  

Your nominations must be submitted by April 2, 2010.   Officers assigned to Madison Park patrol Westover Area 3.
- Member Action, Motion Raised -
HOA member Eudora Alston made a motion from the floor that the Board of Directors of the Madison Park Home Owners Association nominate Community Service Officer Patrick Hairston as an outstanding police officer and asset to the community of Madison Park.  In accepting her motion from the floor, President Doss encouraged the submission of nominations by individuals who have had great direct experiences with officers patrolling the neighborhood.  Her motion was seconded and voted in favor by acclamation.
Cautions from Sgt. Hulsey:  Door to Door Alarm Salesmen & Salesmen in General Going Door to Door
“If anyone comes to your door offering to sell or install an alarm please don’t tell them you currently don’t have an alarm.  They may be casing homes to see who does not have an alarm system.  Don’t provide them any information regarding your neighbor’s home either.  I would suggest minimizing any conversation with any solicitor.  If you see through a window or peep hole any individuals possibly posing as alarm system representatives I recommend announcing through the closed door that you are busy.  This will alert the subjects that the house is occupied.”

“ We are hearing similar reports wherein the solicitors are using “scare tactics” and misleading people to believe there is rampant crime in the area.  Almost all reports have described the solicitors as not looking legitimate or wearing unprofessional attire.” 
“In general, there is no law against door-to-door solicitations, but if you ever feel like a solicitor is not legitimate or being to aggressive with their sales tactics don’t hesitate to call 911.  We will gladly try and locate and identify the individual.” 
Sergeant Jacquelyn Hulsey
Westover Division - Response Area Commander

York Town Apts. New Name, New Paint
York Town Apartments have changed their name to Elmsley Grove.  The apartment complex wraps around Smith Academy of International Languages between Tyvola Rd. and Londonderry.
Update:  Murrayhill Road Sidewalk Project 

Following update posted on Charmeck.org under sidewalks:
Staff from the Charlotte Department of Transportation (CDOT) and the Engineering and Property Management Department (E&PM) have completed an analysis of the Murrayhill Road Sidewalk Project. 

The project is classified as a “Tier 3” in accordance with the Sidewalk Retrofit Policy adopted by the City Council in 2005. The overall goal of this category is to provide key connections to schools and parks by providing a logical pedestrian network. Staff concluded that a logical network for the area would be created by adding the following to existing sidewalk segments: 

1. Murrayhill Road between Woodlawn Road and Lamont Drive.

2. The western portion of Wedgewood Drive from Murrayhill Road to Seneca Place.

3. Fill in a gap along Seneca Place on the north side between the school driveway and the school entrance. 

In reviewing the side of street chosen for a sidewalk, the design team evaluated both sides of the streets, prepared concepts and reviewed impacts to existing lots, including grade changes, trees, driveways, house setbacks, utilities, and other issues. Staff will work closely with the City’s arborist to preserve healthy, mature trees through tree preservation standards or alternative measures. Staff will locate the sidewalk along each lot to minimize impacts.

CDOT recommends a 5-foot sidewalk located within the public right of way. A typical 5-foot planting strip is anticipated given existing right of way. Where constraints exist, the planting strip width will vary. Constraints may include, but are not limited to, large, healthy, mature trees, retaining walls, grade changes or utilities.

Project design began in October 2008 and is nearly complete. There was a public meeting held on 12/2/2009 that gave residents an opportunity to review and comment on the project’s design. If residents have any questions about the project they may contact the Project Manager, Sonji Mosley, at smosley@charlottenc.gov or 704-336-3214.

Update:  Neighborhood Identification Sign Project
Continuing the discussion begun in November 2009, there is now the opportunity to move forward with the procurement and installation of neighborhood identification signs for the many bordering entrances as well as the two main thoroughfares of Madison Park.

Research on cost, materials and laying out the ground work for the preparation of a Matching Grant application is largely complete.  HOA Treasurer Cheryl Furr and President Marty Doss attended the matching grant workshop on 2/3/10 at the Sugar Creek Library on North Tryon.  To their delight and amazement, they found Madison Park featured as a part of the grant application class.  The presenters from the City used the 2008 successful Matching Grant application for National Night Out in their materials.  
COSTS

Topper signs (affixed to the top of existing street name signs) will run around 110 dollars each.  Free standing signs (mounted on breakaway poles) for select entrances such as Wedgewood at the Tyvola Traffic Lights, Seneca Place coming from both ends, Murrayhill off E. Woodlawn, and possibly Longwood off E. Woodlawn will run between 600 and 1000 dollars each depending on final designs and type of sign chosen. 
FUNDING SOURCES

During the process of research on this project, after speaking with HOA Vice President Dee McCandlish, President Doss decided to see if CDOT would be willing to allow the HOA to add “please observe speed limit”, or “slow down”, or something along those lines as a visual alert to the free standing signs.  The intention of the request was to seek permission from CDOT to use some or all of the remaining ‘traffic calming’ funds (see below) toward the neighborhood identification sign project.  

1.  Traffic Calming Funds – Restoration of Monies
Last year the HOA was able to gain recognition from CDOT that $13,000 in traffic calming funds that had been held in escrow since 1999 for the intended purpose of calming traffic remained to be spent at the direction of the HOA.  CDOT previously stated that the HOA had zero dollars left in the traffic calming account and had ignored HOA requests to research any outstanding balance.  President Doss with the assistance of former HOA Vice President and President (and current Secretary) Ted Peters challenged CDOT’s position. Presenting evidence from the recorded minutes of the Association that the monies had indeed not been spent down, CDOT agreed to restore $13,000 to the account.  The original funds were put up by the developer of the Magnolia Apartments on Park Road over a decade ago specifically for traffic calming uses within Madison Park.  The most recent expenditure of these funds was toward the 2009 installation of speed awareness signs before the school zone on Tyvola Rd. in front of Smith Academy.  Previously, traffic calming funds have been used to install brick top patterns over the speed humps on Seneca Place and Wedgewood Drive.
2.  Traffic Calming Funds – Permission Granted by CDOT 
CDOT responded they would get back with President Doss shortly on his request to add a visual alert message to the neighborhood identification signs.  When CDOT did get back they responded that they did not permit such messages to be placed on signs.  They even stated that they had allowed just such a request once in a community and found that it made no difference to the decrease in speeding within the neighborhood.  CDOT then stated that if the HOA wanted to spend the money for signs that it was their opinion that there was no legal reason the HOA could not use the traffic calming funds for identification signs.  CDOT stated it is HOA money.   Ultimately, CDOT must approve the signs.  So, CDOT still has input on the use of the funds and the final specifications of the project.
3. HOA Board Discussion of the Project’s Funding Sources – Allocation of Funds
A majority of HOA Board stated via phone and e-mail [after President Doss shared the content of his discussion with Vice President McCandlish and his subsequent communication with CDOT with the entire Board (again via e-mail)] that they were in favor of bringing a motion for the use of the remainder of the traffic calming funds to the floor of the next general meeting of the Association.

4.  DISCUSSION OF MATCHING GRANT APPLICATION
The HOA has until March 15th to turn in a completed application. The deadline is 5:00 PM.  The Matching Grant Workshop presenters stressed during the session that just because our community currently qualifies for a matching grant, the HOA might find that it has been disqualified when the new Quality of Life Studies come out this summer.  Those studies look at the average median income of the NSA.  If Madison Park comes in even one dollar over it cannot obtain a matching grant.   Madison Park currently has the OK to proceed with a grant application.  Madison Park can apply for a matching grant of up to 25 thousand dollars.
5. DISCUSSION OF SOURCES FOR MATCHING FUNDS
The HOA must provide matching funds – dollar for dollar.  Several options available to the HOA are:

a. traffic calming funds held by CDOT (see above and below)

b. individual residents contributions/donations for recognition/sponsorship
c. Volunteer work cleaning extant street name signs @ $13/hr.
d. discount from sign company
e. allocation of members dues to the project (as an absolute last resort)
These funding sources can provide dollars that the City will essentially double given the submission of a successful matching grant application.
PROJECT QUESTIONS

During the e-mail notice and communication to the Board led by President Doss, Secretary Ted Peters raised several points.  One dealt with the question of general and accident liability arising from the installation of the free standing signs around the neighborhood.  The matching grant class pointed to the fact that there are essentially two types of signs.  There are free standing identification signs for multiple entrances which the HOA is seeking to install and then there are entry signs such as those made out of brick or stone.  The heavier entry signs require a minimum of 1 million dollars in insurance.  This is essentially the same information gathered a couple of years ago when a cost estimate to take over and construct an entry sign on the median coming into Madison Park off E. Woodlawn was $20K.  About $1,700 of the $20K was just to submit the application.    Many communities have put up identification signs with no insurance required by the city.  Marty Doss took Ted’s concerns to CDOT.  Chip Gallup, replying for CDOT, stated that signs are knocked down every day and they have never been sued.  He stated that CDOT approves the materials, placement and so forth on these signs and would not allow something dangerous to be installed in the right a way.   He went on to say that vehicles belong on the street not where these signs are to be placed, i.e., on the sides of our roads.    The signs must meet strict CDOT guidelines.  The contract that the President of the HOA Board must sign with the City is for the decorative, breakaway poles.   Keep in mind that the poles will be professionally installed by a sign company that already does business with CDOT and the City of Charlotte.

PROJECT CONSIDERATIONS

The HOA might or might not need to use all the traffic calming funds on account with CDOT (currently $6,800).  The HOA will have to consider replacing any damaged signs.  The parts for such replacement and repairs could be procured today and stored for any eventuality.  One decision criterion is the selection of signs exhibiting the longest possible life.  According to the sign company, the vinyl portion of the sign fades over time and sunshine degrades the useful life of the sign.  Depending on the elements, 10 years is about the life of any sign.
PRESIDENT’S DISCUSSION and ARGUMENT FOR USING TRAFFIC CALMING FUNDS IN THE MATCHING GRANT APPLICATION:  A QUOTE:
“So, tonight, as a body of the membership representing the Madison Park Home Owners Association, we need to decide (1) do we wish to commit these traffic calming funds to the neighborhood identification sign project and (2) move forward with the project by means of submitting a matching grant application to the City?  We can cover all the entrances into Madison Park with a topper sign affixed to the top of an extant street name sign as well as to-be-installed free standing identification signs at some of our key busier entrances.  2 or 3 people will help put the grant application together if we vote to move forward and use the funds.  As President of the HOA, I am the only person that can sign the grant application and the contract.  The neat part is that the HOA can pretty much do this project and not take dollars away from its collected dues.  Those funds can continue to go toward HOA events and expenses such as rents paid for meeting space and P.O. BOX.  The board will get together and look at final designs prior to turning in the grant application, but what we are looking at is similar to  examples that have been shown to the membership at previous meetings and attached to previously recorded minutes of HOA meetings. There is a lot to look at and consider and the Board, of course, wishes and must do this correctly and completely.  The compelling reason for adopting this approach to the project is that the HOA only gets to do it once on the basis of a matching grant.  The HOA can not apply, ever again, to use a matching grant for identification signs.  There can be no resubmission of the same or similar grant application at a future date.   As an example, at the grant application class attended by myself and Cheryl Furr (see above) on February 3rd, a neighborhood returned to the workshop in order to seek matching grant funds for a second entry sign to their neighborhood.  Unfortunately, they were told they could not qualify for a matching grant in that they had already completed an entry sign project with matching grant funds.  To realize their vision, that neighborhood HOA needed to have initially submitted an application for matching grant funds that encompassed the installation of both entry signs.”
“There are really no other uses for the traffic calming funds.  We, as a body of the membership representing the Madison Park Home Owners Association, have discussed the addition of brick top patterns to road humps in years past.  The membership has voted publicly not to spend traffic calming funds on such a use.  CDOT does not believe the brick top patterns calm traffic at all.  I even asked CDOT last spring in 2009 when they reinstated the traffic calming fund account if they had any suggestions for the use of the funds and they came up with none.   The reason for this is:  if Madison Park qualifies for a traffic calming measure, it has to meet city-wide standards.  If the HOA completes and qualifies within the process required to obtain the desired traffic calming measure then the HOA essentially gets it for free.  Example:  the recent installation of the Wedgewood at Murrayhill All Stop.  You can’t just go out and buy traffic calming measures.  It is not allowed.  The HOA did get the consent to buy the digital driver awareness signs installed on Tyvola Road because CDOT agreed that there was little hope of calming traffic on busy Tyvola without them.  CDOT allowed the HOA to spend a portion of the traffic calming funds of course toward that project after years of complaints from our residents about speeding on Tyvola.  The first time we asked years ago about buying these signs we were even told no.  CDOT said that the only reason that the digital driver awareness sign purchase was finally allowed is that CDOT agreed that there was a problem.  So, CDOT allowed the HOA to join the testing of the signs if the HOA paid the cost of their purchase and installation.   We could not just add more of those signs at our option along other streets in the neighborhood.  It would not be allowed. Tyvola is a highly traveled corridor with a confirmed problem and had no other solutions to calm traffic in the near future.”
- Motion brought to the floor of the meeting –
A combined motion to commit traffic calming funds to the neighborhood identification sign project and to move forward with said project by means of submitting a matching grant application to the City was made by Vice President Dee McCandlish and seconded and voted in favor by acclamation.
NEW BUSINESS

Treasurer’s Report:  The HOA currently has $1,419.03 in its account.  The HOA has 39 paid members for 2010.  If you have not already done so, please pay your 2010 dues – they are due each year, in January, but are accepted throughout the current year, renewing in January.  3 members have already paid their 2011 dues.
OPEN DISCUSSION:
A member brought up for discussion recently proposed changes to the use of the old Pinewood Elementary School building.  Demolition or extensive renovation of the complex appears imminent.  Recent inquiries to CMS have surfaced the possibility of relocating a pre-school program to the site currently occupied by the vacated building.  The member suggested that further inquiries be made in this regard and that an additional request for information concerning the disposition of the dirt pile at the back of the school’s property be made.  
New Members/First Time Attendees 

1 new member was in attendance:
Karen Houston – Murrayhill
Adjournment
9:08pm
